

Since the last Council Meeting there have been 4 meetings of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  Two normal meetings on the 23 October and 

4 December, a Budget Special on the 11 November and a Planning Best Value Workshop also on 4 December.

The Supporting Communities Best Value Review (formerly the Regeneration Review) is now making progress, as is the Planning Best Value Review.  This year all the Overview and Scrutiny Committees were involved in the pre-budget discussions.  Whilst the Infrastructure Committee endorsed the budget bids referred to it for scrutiny, the Committee would like to draw the Executive’s attention to the additional comments that were made on some of the items.  There were some items the Committee felt should, for example, the one on Abandoned Vehicles, come back to them for future monitoring.  There were others, where it was felt that contributions were being made to a joint venture, that steps should be taken to ensure partners also contributed proportionately.  We would however, like to say that involving Overview and Scrutiny at the pre-budget stage is a welcome step in the right direction.

The planned session on Modal Transport that had been scheduled for 15 January has been put back to 9 February.  As part of that session we will also review the Park and Ride trial that took place in Carlisle over the Christmas period.

On 26 January there will be the annual workshop on the Overview and Scrutiny process.  Some members have expressed concern about the timing and length of Committee Meetings, particularly for those who have work commitments.  I would like to hear from members whether they prefer morning, afternoon or evening meetings.  Also whether they prefer shorter but more frequent meetings or longer all day sessions.

Councillor C Rutherford

Chairman
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